
September 11, 2017 

 

The Rich Township Board met at the Township Hall. The meeting was called to order by 

Supervisor Scheuer at 7:00 pm. We recited the Pledge of Allegiance.  

Members Present: Curell, Harvey, Mohr, Running, Scheuer.  Members Absent: None. 

 Visitors: Arlene Sullivan, Sherry Emerick, Jack and Joan Knowlton, Garry Running, Keith and 

Mariann Fleckenstein. 

 Motion by Curell, supported by Mohr to approve the agenda. MOTION CARRIED. 

 No comments were received during Brief Public Comment time. 

 Motion by Curell, supported by Harvey to accept into record the minutes of the August meeting 

with the following correction: There was a motion by Curell, supported by Mohr to not take action on the 

list of complaints with pictures, that was presented  by a resident. MOTION CARRIED. 

 Motion by Running supported by Harvey to accept into record the Treasurers Report as 

presented. MOTION CARRIED. 

 Motion by Mohr, supported by Curell to pay the monthly bills: from the General Fund, 

$19,475.30 with checks numbered 12672 through 12696, from the Cemetery Fund, $1325.86 with check 

numbers 1080 and 1081, and from the Mosquito Account, $15,500 with check number 1058. MOTION 

CARRIED. 

Supervisor Scheuer gave an update on ordinance violations. Mr. Rexin, the owner of the 

dangerous building on Silverwood Road says he will have it down by September 30, as agreed at the 

Dangerous Building Hearing held in April. There was also discussion about the McIntyre Road violation 

where there has been no response to any communication sent to the owner.  Scheuer may write a ticket 

and request a formal hearing. He will check into posting the ticket at the property. 

The final payment for mosquito control for this year  is being made to APM. Scheuer will request 

reports from APM on their work in our township. 

Grading and brining of our township roads has been completed. There will be some work done on 

ditches. 

Supervisor has received bids, 1 written, 1 verbal on a generator for the township hall. There was 

some discussion about a pavilion at the township hall and paving the parking lot. 

There were 3 zoning permits issued since the last meeting: 

Lynn Thompson for a 32x30 modular home at 466 W Castle Road 

Gary Fischer for a 30x18 Glass Patio at 7272 N Lapeer Road 

Lorraine Curell for a( home addition/alteration) kitchen and porch at 7755 Rich Road 

Motion by Curell, supported by Harvey to pay $50 per diem for Supervisor, Treasurer and Clerk 

to attend meetings of the county supervisor, treasurer, or clerk's groups. MOTION CARRIED. 

Motion by Curell, supported by Harvey to pay the Supervisor mileage for travel for township 

business and $30 for each ticket issued. MOTION CARRIED. 

There were 4 items of correspondence: a pipeline safety booklet, a letter from the Lapeer Library 

about "Little Libraries", the County Annual MTA meeting to be held at Deerfield Township on October 

21, and electronic recycling being held at Burnside Township on Saturday, September16. 

Motion by Curell, supported by Mohr to adjourn. Meeting adjourned at 8:01 pm. 

 

 

 

_____________________________   ________________________ 
 Pamela Running, Clerk     David Scheuer, Supervisor 

 

 

 

 


